
STATE OF CALIFORNIA EDMUND G. BROWN JR., GOVERNOR 
 
 
1010 Hurley Way, Suite 300 
Sacramento, CA 95825 
(916) 263-6000 
Fax (916) 263-6042 
 
www.chrb.ca.gov 
 

CALIFORNIA HORSE RACING BOARD 
 

Los Alamitos Race Course 
4961 E. Katella Avenue 

Los Alamitos, CA 90720 
 

Contact: Mike Marten 
(714) 820-2748 

Cell: (714) 240-1870 
Fax (714) 821-6232 

 

 

CHRB ADVISORY MARCH 26, 2013 
 

 

BOARD DISMISSING CASES RELATED TO FEED CONTAMINATION 

The California Horse Racing Board has determined that 48 positive tests for zilpaterol have 
resulted from feed contamination, as described in a CHRB advisory dated March 22 (attached). The 
positives involve horses at all California racetracks. The contamination of the feed appears to have 
occurred in mid-February and the first positive was detected from a race run March 1. 

After reviewing the situation, the executive director with the concurrence of the equine 
medical director, as required by law, has recommended to the Board that the current cases related to 
the contaminated feed be dismissed. The Board has agreed and the cases from March 1 to this date 
have or will be dismissed.  

The contaminated feed has been identified, as described in the March 22 advisory, and 
horsemen are or should be aware of the contaminated feed, so the problem should pass quickly. If 
trainers have removed the feed, residues of zilpaterol in horses should be eliminated by week’s end.  

 
# 

 

http://www.chrb.ca.gov/

	#

